New Jersey Shade Tree and Community Forestry Assistance Act

Annual Accomplishment Report  2007


COMMUNITY FORESTRY PROGRAM ADMINISTRATION

· The Township will be approving an ordinance to create a Shade Tree Commission at the February, 2008 Commissioners Meeting.   At that time, 5 members of a Shade Tree Commission and 2 alternate members will be appointed.  The Shade Tree Commission will meet within 30 days of this appointment.

TRAINING and PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT

· Robert Herbstritt Received CORE Training at the October, 2007 State Shade Tree Meeting in Cherry Hill, NJ

· 10 CEU’s were obtained in 2007

· Currently, Haddon Township has 3 CORE trained individuals:  Nicholas Turse (Public Works Employee), Chris Squazzo (Volunteer) and Robert Herbstritt (Volunteer)

PUBLIC EDUCATION / AWARENESS / OUTREACH

· Since the Shade Tree Commission has not yet met, no public education programs have been implemented.  This will be at the top of the Shade Tree Commission’s agenda when they meet for the first time in March, 2008

STATEMENT of TREE BUDGET

· Employee Salary and Wages  (Total salary and benefits prorated by percent of time dedicated to the Shade Tree Program   .$135,000.00

· Operations   (contracted pruning and removal, t raining and professional development, misc. office expenses…………$2,500.00

· Tree Planting   (Trees purchased by the Township for planting by DPW personnel) ………………………………………….$1,500.00

· Tree Waste Recycling    (  Leaf recycling, wood and

      Woodchip recycling) ...........................................………..$21,500.00

· Volunteer Services   ( 300 hrs @ $17.19/hr)……………  .$5,157.00

PLAN IMPLEMENTATION

· Since the Plan’s approval in November of 2007, the Township has written a new ordinance which will create a Shade tree Commission as of the February Commissioner’s Meeting.  As noted previously, the timeline tasks outlined in this Plan will be the first order of business for the new Commission.

COMMUNITY STEWARDSHIP INCENTIVE PROGRAM

· No CSIP grants were applied for in 2007
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COMMUNITY FORESTRY PROGRAM ADMINISTRATION

· The Township Commissioners approved an ordinance to create a Shade Tree Commission at the February, 2008 Commissioners Meeting.   At that time, 5 members of a Shade Tree Commission and 2 alternate members were appointed.  The Shade Tree Commission  began meeting in March, 2008

TRAINING and PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT

· Shade Tree Commissioner Turcich, Nystedt, Maley,and Howley Received CORE Training at the October, 2008 State Shade Tree Meeting in Cherry Hill, NJ

· Commissioner Turse (Township Employee)  and Howley (Volunteer) earned  the required CEU’s for 2008

· Currently, all Shade Tree Commissioners have received CORE Training

PUBLIC EDUCATION / AWARENESS / OUTREACH

· Arbor Day Celebration was held at Saddler’s Woods April 2008

· A Link was established on the Township website for the Shade Tree Commission which includes all contact information

· A sidewalk brochure was created and posted on the web which gives residents and concrete contractors direction in replacing sidewalks near street trees.

· Letters were sent to local Tree Companies introducing the Shade Tree Commission and describing requirement for permits to trim/remove Township Street Trees.

· The Shade Tree Commission had a booth at the Annual Township Block Party in September 2008.  Residents were able to meet Shade Tree Commissioners and pick up brochures on proper tree care and other aspects of the Shade Tree Program

· An article was written in the local Township Newsletter in Fall, 2008 introducing the Shade Tree Commissioners.  This article contained general information about the role of the Shade Tree Commission

STATEMENT of TREE BUDGET

· Employee Salary and Wages  (Total salary and benefits prorated by percent of time dedicated to the Shade Tree Program   .$137,000.00

· Operations   (contracted pruning and removal, t raining and professional development, misc. office expenses…………$2,500.00

· Tree Planting   (Trees purchased by the Township for planting by DPW personnel) ………………………………………….$3000.00

· Tree Waste Recycling    (  Leaf recycling, wood and

      Woodchip recycling) ...........................................………..$21,500.00

· Volunteer Services   ( 300 hrs @ $17.19/hr)……………  .$5,157.00

PLAN IMPLEMENTATION

· The Township Commissioners approved an ordinance to create a Shade Tree Commission at the February, 2008 Commissioners Meeting.   At that time, 5 members of a Shade Tree Commission and 2 alternate members were appointed.  The Shade Tree Commission  began meeting in March, 2008.  This ordinance formally established the legal structure, authority, organization, and staffing of the Shade Tree Commission

· A Link was established on the Township website for the Shade Tree Commission which includes all contact information

· A sidewalk brochure was created and posted on the web which gives residents and concrete contractors direction in replacing sidewalks near street trees. This packet is also now attached to all sidewalk permits issued in the Township

· Each Shade Tree Commissioner was assigned a section of the Township to perform Hazard Tree Evaluations

· A formal method was established to evaluate and prioritize shade tree hazards and is based on a method from the International Society of Arboriculture (ISA)  Trees are assigned a hazard value which ranges from 1 to 12.   The Department of Public works is removing and pruning trees on the basis of this prioritization methodology

· Letters were sent to local Tree Companies introducing the Shade Tree Commission and describing requirement for permits to trim/remove Township Street Trees.

· All Shade Tree Commissioners and one DPW employee have received CORE Training

· Tree City USA application submitted December 2008

· Most, if not all of the Shade Tree Management Plans Implementation Timeline tasks were completed and no adjustments to the 5 year plan are anticipated

COMMUNITY STEWARDSHIP INCENTIVE PROGRAM

The CSIP grants applied for are outlined below:

$25,000 was awarded plus 8,333.33 in-kind match

Haddon Township 2008 Community Stewardship Incentive Program Grant Application 

Introduction:


On February 26, 2008, the Haddon Township Commissioners passed a resolution to form the first Shade Tree Commission (“STC”) in Haddon Township’s long history.  This body is made up of a total of seven (7) commissioners, five (5) full members and two (2) alternates.  Since our inauguration, we have worked to establish an administrative process, to identify and assess all of our existing shade trees and to prioritize the needs of our Township.  For this grant application, we chose to focus on training, assessments and inventory, both spring and fall plantings and tree maintenance. 

Background:

The STC was derived from the Haddon Township Environmental Commission (“HTEC”), which was formed in 2001.  In 2004, the HTEC submitted for the Green Communities Grant to provide funds to hire Paul Cowie, a consulting arborist, to prepare for approval a Community Forestry Management Plan (“Management Plan”).  The grant was approved, as was the Management Plan.   

Haddon Townships’ Suburban Forest Rehabilitation Project

CSIP Practice #2:
Training & Professional Development


In October 2008, five (5) members of the STC attended the annual Shade Tree Federation Meeting.  Four (4) of the members received the CORE training and one (1) attended the two-day seminar as part of the General Session to satisfy our annual CEU requirements to remain eligible for CSIP grants.  Now, all members of the Commission and one (1) Township employee are CORE trained.  As per the goals set out in our townships’ Management Plan, we intend to send two (2) more Township employees and/or an elected official to be CORE trained at the October 2009 Shade Tree Federation Meeting.  Furthermore, we intend to hire a Certified Tree Expert in July and August 2009 to give two separate presentations on “inspections and evaluations” as well as “hazard tree identification”.  The additional Core training will give us a nice balance of individuals from different sectors of the Township and the tree assessment and hazard identification training will give us the confidence and credibility we will need to make the best decisions possible in the best interest of the our shade trees and our Township.  The STC estimates the costs needed for the 2009 training year to be $2000.00, please see Appendix I for a cost analysis.

CSIP Practice #5:
Assessment/Inventory

Since the Township has never had a program to manage its’ trees, it’s the judgment of the STC that one of the first goals we need to accomplish is to assess and evaluate every existing tree in Town.  Like the goals set forth in our Management Plan, the STC would like to locate all of the Township shade trees via a Geographic Positioning System (“GPS”), which we would like to purchase with some of the grant funds and to evaluate each tree.  This information will allow us to plot out the locations of our shade trees on a master map of the Township and/or help us compare the status of each tree over a period of time to ensure its’ health and viability.  To help the STC in accomplishing this task, the STC is proposing to use some of the funds allocated for CSIP Practice #5 to hire a group from Hopeworks.  Hopeworks is an organization that helps inner city youth throughout the City of Camden by training them in several different disciplines, one of which is in GPS and Geographical Information Systems (“GIS”).  This program helps give the kids the training they need to help their ability to secure a future career.  The kids will be locating the trees throughout the Town and documenting information.  The children from Hopeworks will be on the job somewhere between July 1, 2009 and August 20, 2009 and members of the STC will be accompanying them.  The cost of the GPS unit and some associated software will be $2200.00 and the STC plans to allocate $2000.00 to give to Hopeworks in return for their services.  Please see Appendix I for a cost analysis and Appendix II for a cost estimate for the GPS unit.  Appendix III letter of support from Tarren Anderson, Hopeworks.  Appendix IV for the “Tree Hazard Evaluation Form”.

CSIP Practice #7:
Tree Planting


Over the years, the Township has lost over one thousand trees due to disease, neglect and ignorance.  The challenge for the STC is to change the attitudes of the Community as well as to educate them on the economic and environmental benefits shade trees bring to the community.  During the Townships’ September 2008 Annual Block Party, the STC set up a booth to help make residents aware of the existence of the new STC and all that shade trees have to offer to the community.  The STC has a goal to plant 1000 trees in 10 years and we intend on planting 35, 2 to 2 ½” caliper trees throughout the Township between October 1 and November 30, 2009 and 65, 2 to 2½” caliper trees throughout the Township between April 1 and May 15, 2010.  The trees will be planted as per the New Jersey Forest Service’s Tree Planting Specifications.  The locations for the new trees will be determined by need.  Unfortunately, our Township has several areas where entire streets on both sides are lacking trees.  The estimated cost for 100 trees is $14,000.00 and at the time of this grant proposal, the Townships’ Department of Public Works (“DPW”) will be planting them.  Please refer to Appendix I for a cost analysis and Appendix V for our own banned and approved tree species list and Appendix VI for our sidewalk option brochure.

CSIP Practice #8:
Tree Maintenance


Proper tree maintenance is paramount in sustaining a healthy shade tree community throughout the Township.  Unfortunately, over the years our shade trees have been neglected, some beyond repair.  The STC developed our own “Hazard Tree Evaluation Form” (see Appendix V) based on the form created by the National Arboriculture Society.  We use these forms as a guideline to determine the overall health of our shade trees and a vector to prioritize the trees for maintenance pruning or removal.  As per our goals set forth in the Management Plan and in concert with the inventory process, the STC has already started the process of evaluating all of our existing shade trees.  Currently, a DPW team does all the tree work in our Township.  The field supervisor is licensed and CORE trained and a member of the STC.  The costs for this work will be part of the “in-kind” services provided by the Township and will satisfy that portion of the grant requirement.  Please refer to Appendix I for a cost analysis.
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COMMUNITY FORESTRY PROGRAM ADMINISTRATION

· The Township Commissioners approved an ordinance to create a Shade Tree Commission at the February, 2008 Commissioners Meeting.   At that time, 5 members of a Shade Tree Commission and 2 alternate members were appointed.  The Shade Tree Commission  began meeting in March, 2008

TRAINING and PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT

· Shade Tree Commissioners Turcich, Nystedt, and Howley Received CEU Training at the October, 2009 State Shade Tree Meeting in Cherry Hill, NJ

· Shade Tree Commissiners Herbstritt, Turcich, Howley, Maley, Nystedt and Secretary Brookes received additional training at March 3, 2009 special meeting on Evaluating Shade Tree Hazards.  This training session was 2 hours long and was provided by Dave Johnson of the NJ Dept. of Forestry

· Commisoner Turcich attended a Camden TreeKeeper Workshop in 2009 for additional CEU’s

· Currently, all Shade Tree Commissioners and our Shade Tree Commission Secreteary have received CORE Training

PUBLIC EDUCATION / AWARENESS / OUTREACH

· Arbor Day Celebration was held at Saddler’s Woods April 2009.  Commisioners Squazzo and Turcich were responsible for organizing and conducting this event

· A link was maintained on the Township website for the Shade Tree Commission which includes all contact information

· All Commissioners were involved in on-going contact with utility contractors, residents, sidewalk contractors and tree contractors was maintained during the year

· The Shade Tree Commission had a booth at the Annual Township Block Party in September 2009. Commissioners Herbstritt, Squazzo, Howley, Turcich, Maley,  and Nystedt  were present at this booth in shifts during the entire day.   Residents were able to meet Shade Tree Commissioners and pick up brochures on proper tree care and other aspects of the Shade Tree Program

· Articles were written in the local Township Newsletter in Spring and Fall, 2009 The fall article contained specific information about how residents can prevent damage to tree roots during sidewalk replacement.  The spring article contained information for residents about permit requirements for trimming or removing Township trees.

STATEMENT of TREE BUDGET

· Employee Salary and Wages  (Total salary and benefits prorated by percent of time dedicated to the Shade Tree Program…...$168,639.00

· ShadeTree Equipment and Supplies……………………….$20,000.00

· Tree Waste Recycling    (  Leaf recycling, wood and

      Woodchip recycling) ...........................................…………..$21,500.00

· Volunteer Services   ( 300 hrs @ $17.19/hr)………………  .$5,157.00

PLAN IMPLEMENTATION

· A link was maintained on the Township website for the Shade Tree Commission which includes all contact information

· A sidewalk brochure was maintained on the Township website which gives residents and concrete contractors direction in replacing sidewalks near street trees. This packet is also now attached to all sidewalk permits issued in the Township

· Procedures have been adopted which ensure that all sidewalk applications involving tree root issues are forwarded to the Shade Tree Commission for review.

· On-going CEU and Core Training has been conducted to ensure that all Shade Tree Commissioners and Township Employees are fully trained.

· Each Shade Tree Commissioner is responsible for  a section of the Township to perform Hazard Tree Evaluations

· A formal method continues to be used to evaluate and prioritize shade tree hazards and is based on a method from the International Society of Arboriculture (ISA)  Trees are assigned a hazard value which ranges from 1 to 12.   The Department of Public works is removing and pruning trees on the basis of this prioritization methodology

· Contact continues to be made with local Tree Companies regarding permit requirements to trim/remove Township Street Trees.

· All Shade Tree Commissioners and two DPW employees have received CORE Training

· Tree City USA application submitted December 2009

· 4 Shade Tree Commissioners and one DPW employee received special training in tree hazard evaluation in 2009

· An Annual Arbor Day Program was held in April, 2009

· The Annual Tree City USA application was submitted in 2009

· A Web link was maintained on the Township Website for the Shade Tree Commission

· Press Releases:   The Shade Tree Commission issued press releases in the Spring and Fall 2009 editions of the Township Newspaper

· 102 tree were planted in 2009  (55 in Fall with CSIP money and 47 in spring with Township money)

· On-going Tree Maintenance Programs have been maintained.  Additional Equipment such as a planting auger and fork lift were purchased in 2009 to make tree planting more efficient.

· Annual Tree Waste recycling has been maintained including fall leaf pickup and wood chip recycling

· No adjustments to the 5 year plan are anticipated

COMMUNITY STEWARDSHIP INCENTIVE PROGRAM

Grant Monies received 5/26/09 - $25,000

$25,000 was awarded plus 8,333.33 in-kind match



Expenditures:

9/14/09    Forestry Suppliers -  50 Gator Bags              $   878.67

10/27/09  Dirt Farmer Nursery – 40 trees                      $ 2510.00

10/27/09   Hopewell Nursery   - 15 trees                       $ 1800.00

11/24/09   Lasting Impressions (installation of trees)    $ 2800.00



The CSIP Grant Monies were not received until May 2009 for $25,000.  The
town has paid for all STC expenses other than that listed directly above as
Expenditures from the Grant monies.
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COMMUNITY FORESTRY PROGRAM ADMINISTRATION

· There has been one personnel change on the Shade Tree Commission.  Ken Gignac has replaced Nick Turse as one of our 7 volunteer Shade Tree Commissioners.  Mr. Turse continues to work as the primary tree care employee of the Township DPW and does most of the tree trimming and removal in Town

TRAINING and PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT

· Currently, Haddon Township has 9 CORE trained individuals:  Nicholas Turse (Public Works Employee), Chris Squazzo (Volunteer) and Robert Herbstritt (Volunteer), Betty Brooks (DPW and Shade Tree Commission Secretary),  Marge Howley (Volunteer),  John Nystedt (Volunteer), Derrick Maley (Volunteer), Catherine Turcich (Volunteer), and Ken Gignac (Volunteer)  Mr. Gignac received his Core Training in October 2010 shortly after he joined the Shade Tree Commission

· Mr Turse (Public Works Employee)  attended the Annual Shade Tree Meeting in Cherry Hill and earned 8 CEU’s

· Ms Turcich (Volunteer)  attended a series of classes at Longwood Gardens including Landscape Design, Plant Science, Deciduous Shrub ID,  and Rain Garden Design.  This paperwork was submitted previously for verification

PUBLIC EDUCATION / AWARENESS / OUTREACH

· Annual Block Party for Haddon Township-  September 2010.  The Shade Tree Commission staffed a table at this event and met with residents about tree issues in the Township.  Information about tree care was distributed and residents were able to sign up for a tree to be planted in front of their home.  

· Annual Green Event-  April 2010.  The Shade Tree Commission staffed a table at this event and met with residents about tree issues in the Township.  Information about tree care was distributed and residents were able to sign up for a tree to be planted in front of their home.  

STATEMENT of TREE BUDGET

· Employee Salary and Wages  (Total salary and benefits prorated by percent of time dedicated to the Shade Tree Program   .$168,639.00

· Shade Tree Equipment , and Trees  (attached)………....$11,551.27

· Tree Waste Recycling    (  Leaf recycling, wood and

      Woodchip recycling) ...........................................……….$21,500.00

· Volunteer Services   ( 300 hrs @ $17.19/hr)……………  .$5,157.00

· 2010 CSIP Expenditues (attached) …………………..…$19,742.16.
Total             $226,589.43

PLAN IMPLEMENTATION

Since the Plan’s approval in November of 2007, the Township has accomplished the following:

· Creation of Central Shade Tree Program Body

· Established a process for reviewing sidewalk permit applications

· Prepared and made available a Sidewalk Repair Packet

· Conducted on-going training- including hazard tree evaluation

· Carried out annual education and community outreach programs

· Conducted annual Arbor day observances

· Submitted annual Tree City USA applications

· Established and maintained a web presence on the Township website

· Obtained CSIP Grants to implement an aggressive tree planting program

· Established an on-going tree evaluation and tree trimming and removal program

· Planted between 50 and 100 new trees per year

COMMUNITY STEWARDSHIP INCENTIVE PROGRAM

· The $5,000 we received was used up in 2010 and we are awaiting the opportunity to apply for additional funds

